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Minutes of the PCC meeting Wednesday 20th January 2021
Due to the Coronavirus, this meeting was held by Zoom.  
2021/01 - Meditation 
LA directed us to Romans Ch 11, v25 -32.  Following on from our recent sermon series “ The Call of the Lord”, v29 reminds us that God’s call is irrevocable.
LA continued with v33-36 as the prayer for this evening.
2021/02 - Members Present – Brian Wake, Chris Brown, Christine Ayers,          Lewis Ayers, Cheryl Moore, Paul Clayton, Gill Clayton, Jenny Lewis, Steven Firth, Jane Firth, Mike Shaw.
2021/03 - Apologies for absence – Terry Reed.
2021/04 - Approval of the minutes
The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 18.11.20 were approved.

2021/05 - Matters arising from the minutes
2020/102(b) Further to the action to purchase a small Christmas tree, CA purchased a larger artificial tree which can be used each year.  The PCC agreed that this was a sensible choice.
2021/06 - Correspondence
The following items of correspondence have been received:
a) 2020 Statistics for Mission Return (for completion and submission).
b) Letter from Lucy Falcus, lay chair of Stockton Deanery, Dec 2020.

c) Various e-mails from the archdeacon regarding Covid-19 guidance.

d) Letter for Bishop Paul Various updates on guidance related to Covid19.

e) Dispensation regarding Public Worship from Bishop Paul.

f) The updated Church of England Confidential Declaration Form.

2021/07 - Suspension of Public Worship

Following receipt of communications from the Bishop and Archdeacons, the PCC standing committee decided to cease services in church, commencing 17th Jan.  MS applied for a Dispensation for Suspension of Public Worship, and a dispensation was received from the Bishop, suspending public worship from 13th Jan until 15th Feb.  The PCC confirmed approval of the suspension.

2021/08 -  Safeguarding 
a) An updated “Church of England Confidential Declaration Form” has been received from the Diocesan office and forwarded to Christine Burnell for action.  The form must be completed by all those wishing to work with children and/or adults experiencing, or at risk of abuse or neglect.

b) The form needs to be considered carefully by Christine to determine what further action is required.  MS to determine from Christine.  Guidance can be sort from the Diocesan Safeguarding Advisor if needed.  Action MS
c) It is understood that Christine holds the current register.  This needs to be confirmed and also that it is complete and up to date.  MS to check with Christine.  Action MS
d) It was also noted that DBS documentation also needs to be checked for completeness and to confirm all are up to date. It is thought that some checks may have expired.  MS to check with Christine.   Action MS
2021/09 - Worship Committee
The Worship Committee hasn’t met since the last PCC meeting.  CM advised that service themes are in place up to the beginning of Holy Week.

2021/10 - Deanery Synod
Letter received from Lucy Falcus, lay chair, explaining that there have been no Deanery Synod meetings since the first lockdown (March 2020), and advising that there is a page for Stockton Deanery on Facebook.  There was some discussion regarding disappointment that there have been no meetings of the synod, but the PCC agreed to take no further action.

2021/11 - Finance
a) The Treasurer’s report, based on the completed, but unaudited, accounts for 2020, had been circulated.  It was noted that a couple of figures were miss-placed in the actual spend for 2020.  LA will issue a revision.  Action LA
b) LA advised that accounts will be audited shortly, and the audited accounts will be presented to the PCC for approval at the March meeting.  Action LA
c) For the first time for many years, it has been a poor year financially.  LA advised that the deficit against budget for the year 2020 is £3000.  Income was £5000 less than budgeted due to the Covid related reduction in cash collections and service fees, and also due to the loss of some parishioners who were regular generous donors.  However, we spent £2000 less than budgeted, principally due to savings in gas and electricity due to the church being closed for many weeks.  LA advised that we can withstand this deficit as a one-off, but we need to encourage additional income from our parishioners.  We may need to consider fund-raising projects in the future.  
d) An attachment to the pewsheet at the end of November did not result in an increase in giving.  LA will prepare a further update to advise the congregation of our current financial challenges.  Action LA
e) In January each year we agree a budget for the year ahead.  LA had prepared a proposed budget for 2021.  It is anticipated that our income will fall again this year for reasons given in (c) above.  There is little flexibility in our expenditure.  Most of our expenditure is fixed.  It was agreed that we will maintain our external giving at 10% of our unrestricted income.  
f) The tabled budget was agreed, recognising that the budget includes a year end deficit of £4000, and no transfer into the fabric account this coming year.

g) LA pointed out that the church building is not a financial mill-stone.  The building is not a major expense and is not a major drain on our financial resources.
h) LA advised that the archdeacon has provided information on the government’s Culture Recovery Fund for Heritage which is open for a short period for applications of between £10,000 and £3m to support capital work in listed buildings, including churches, to make buildings safe for visitors.  LA advised that it doesn’t appear that St Mary’s would be eligible.
2021/12 - Buildings and Maintenance
a) LA reported there is no update on building matters reported previously.

b) LA advised that from time to time the floor of the nave requires re-coating.  It is 8 years since this work was carried out at a cost of about £800.  It was agreed to proceed with this work as soon as possible.  Action LA                                      The work will be funded from the fabric account, however it was suggested that a specific appeal for funds for the floor could be included in the general appeal to the congregation.  Action LA
2021/13 - School Matters
JL advised that the school is currently open for the children of key workers and vulnerable children  -  a total of approximately 50 children.  Teaching is also being undertaken on-line for children at home.  This is particularly challenging time for the school, however, there has been much positive feedback received from parents.  JL will prepare an item for the pewsheet.  Action JL
2021/14 - New minister
The recruitment process is proceeding in accordance with the schedule.  (Our 2 representatives on the interview panel are CM and LA.)  There is a short-list of 3 candidates who will be interviewed by Zoom on 28th Jan.  The archdeacon has requested that we provide 3 or 4 people, representing particular areas of expertise, to answer questions from the candidates – not to interview.  These sessions will take place in the morning of the 28th, prior to the interviews, and will be by Zoom.  The PCC identified the following: Terry Reed (community, children), Paul Clayton (leadership), Sonia Wade (pastoral care), Brian Wake (worship, music).  CM will approach these people to confirm their availability.  
Action CM
2021/15 – Reaching Out
a) A document, entitled “Reaching out to the village”, has been prepared by BW in view of the importance of reaching out and keeping in touch with the village, especially in this time of lockdown.  

b) Each week we will ask people to pray for those who live in a particular road (or part of). The pewsheet will advise, and the congregation will be reminded at the Sunday service, which road has been selected for the following week.  Prayers will be included in the following Sunday service.  It was agreed that this can start now.  It will need someone to keep a record of which roads have been covered and when.  LA has a list of roads in Long Newton.  Action BW to initiate
c) It was suggested that we need to improve our advertising of special services throughout the village, once services recommence.

d) It was suggested that we send out a specially designed Christmas card form St Mary’s to everyone in the village.
e) The habit of visiting new arrivals to the village and giving helpful information (a booklet) has lapsed in recent years.  Visiting will be considered again in the future, when visiting becomes possible.  Much of the information contained in the booklet is now available on social media and websites.  It was felt that new arrivals are more likely to use media such as Facebook to help create community.  It was noted that we have our own Facebook page operated by Ruth Charlton.  It was felt that our new minister may have a view on the use of social media, and so we’ll return to this topic later in the year.  
f) Prayer visiting will be considered again in the future, when visiting becomes possible.

2021/16 - AOB
None.
Next PCC meeting
Wednesday 17th March 2021 at 7.30pm.
Chairman  -  Brian Wake       ……………………………………………………….
Secretary  -  Michael Shaw   ………………………………………………………..
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